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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc




BE KIND TO NEW MEMBERS

A number of people put a great deal of time and energy into teaching and coaching our new members.  The most difficult stage is stepping up to club play and it is very disappointing when they are treated rudely and badly.  Please be aware when you are playing new members and be as helpful as you can.

TOURNAMENTS

Our team of twenty-four players was thrashed by Waikanae at the Interclub teams’ event on Sunday February 19.  We will be hosting next year so may have to change the rules!

We have a full house for the In-House tournament on February 26.  This should be a fun day.

We will be hosting an Open Tournament on Sunday March 11.  We hope to get a good representation from Paraparaumu so get your names up.

BRIDGE IMPROVEMENT

Richard Solomon’s bridge improvement seminar is to be held on Saturday March 3 starting at 9.30am. Cost $35 bring your own lunch.  At the moment there are 34 entries but we are still open for more.

REFURBISHMENT
We are still raising money to complete the refurbishing programme and you should note the following events which will be promoted at the appropriate time.

Monteith’s Quiz Evening. Sunday April 22.

Monster Garage Sale and Open Day. Saturday July 7.

Five year memberships.  We still have three spots open so if you are interested could you please contact Jane.

MEMBERHIP
Robyn Michelson will be running the next set of lessons beginning March 12.  So far we have twelve enrolled.  If you know of anybody who might be interested, ring Robyn on 297 2590.

DIRECTORS

Good to see Phillippa Gardiner, Francie Vagg and Bill Van Waas attending Alan Joseph’s advanced directing course.

SAVE THE CHILDREN BRIDGE AND MAHJONG

This event is popular with many of our members and this year will take place on Wednesday May 9.  Details will be posted closer to the time.

TROPHIES

The committee is considering the question of trophies and how they should be dealt with in the future.  If you have any ideas please let Tom Ransom or Tony Staniford know.

MINUTES

The minutes of committee and other meetings are attached to the notice board in the supper room for your perusal.  We are now looking at putting them on our website and they should appear soon.

VALE WALTER. It is with regret we note the death of long time member Walter De Ruiter.
